WELSH ST DONATS COMMUNITY COUNCIL

www.welshstdonats.co.uk April 2016

RECYCLING Anyone wanting further free supplies of kitchen waste bags should put their caddy out on the normal collection day for the next few weeks. Bags are only provided to households that use the system.

A paper calendar of collection dates is available to those who wish to have one by getting in touch with the Vale Council.

We have been notified that there may be some changes in collection days shortly to save costs, all residents will be fully updated ahead of time.

FOOTPATHS We are working with the Vale Council to clear and improve footpaths and repair stiles. Councillor Glyn Jenkins has been doing a survey around Welsh St Donats and Heol y March. It would be very helpful if you could report any problems in other areas to the Clerk.

LITTER AND POTHOLES These are being reported when noted by the Clerk and Councillors but again, please let me know if you see any, or contact the Vale Council direct on contactonevale@valeofglamorgancouncil.gov.uk

GREENLINKS SERVICE We have been asked to promote information on this service which provides transport for residents in the Vale. To register or get details contact (01446) 704870 or e-mail eagriffiths@valeofglamorgan.gov.uk

FUNDING FOR LOCAL PROJECTS Each year we have the opportunity to apply for funding from the Vale Council for a project that would be of benefit to residents in the area. If you have any ideas or request, please get in touch with the Clerk. Applications have to be in by the end of May.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS Councillors submitted comments on the following applications:

16/00335/FUL Castell Talyfan Farm, Sandy Lane, Ystradowen 16/00311/FUL April Rise, Welsh St Donats.

Details of these applications are on the Vale Council website.

Our next meeting and AGM is May $3^{\rm rd}$, residents are welcome and have the opportunity to speak to Councillors at the start of the meeting. If you have something you would like to raise with the Council, please email or write to the Clerk at least seven days before the meeting. The website has further information about the Community Council, please be a frequent visitor.

Victoria Pearce, Clerk. <u>clerkwsd@gmail.com</u> 01446 774833